
OFFICIAL

APPENDIX A

M6 J17 – FUTURE GROWTH AND INVESTMENT

Proposed by Councillor B Moran and seconded by Councillor G Baggott

At M6, Junction 17, the delivery of the Local Plan depends on the ability of people to 
make reliable journeys on Highways England’s strategic road network and that the 
adjacent local roads can cope with the additional traffic that will need to safely 
access and exit the Junction into the future. The arrival of the HS2 Hub at Crewe will 
place more demands on the road network in this area, but the growth of traffic on the 
M6 should not be at the expense of more congestion on local roads which will affect 
local journeys. 

Future investment by Highways England into a major upgrade of Junction 17 should 
be a key consideration of Transport for the North as they commence their process of 
developing a Strategic Transport Plan for the North which will be the basis for 
determining Highways England’s future programme. Consultation on this Plan starts 
in the New Year and I propose that the Portfolio Holder for the Environment, in 
conjunction with the Executive Director for Place, include within the Council’s 
response, support for an early inclusion of a major scheme to improve capacity at 
Junction 17 in Highways England’s next investment period.  

This Motion reflects the question raised by Fiona Bruce MP, in the House of 
Commons on 30 November 2017. This concerned the need for improvements at 
Junction 17 to be prioritised in Transport for the North’s Strategic Transport Plan, in 
order for Cheshire East Council to deliver continuing high levels of economic growth.


